

PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

March 2, 2007

Mr. Kenneth Gaudet, Chair Conseil scolaire acadien provincial 199 avenue du Portage Dartmouth NS B2X 3T4

Dear Mr. Gaudet:

On January 28, 2007, the Conseil scolaire acadien provincial set the date for a Special Election to fill a vacant seat representing Halifax Regional Municipality.

This letter will confirm that Mr. Jacques LeBlanc has been acclaimed following the filing of nomination papers.

Yours truly,

HALIFAX REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY

Jan Gibson Returning Officer

c Ms. Madeline Ferron, Secretary to the Board